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Lower Primary
1R enjoyed their first Art lesson this week! The children 
explored paint and making different marks with their 
paintbrushes, such as lines and spots. I’m sure you will 
agree that their creations are fantastic! 

Upper Primary
2H had a very important visitor on Thursday - it was 
Coco! The pupils all had a stroke and gave her some 
treats if she did what they asked. They have learnt that 
she needs 
exercise, 
what food 
she likes 
and what 
she likes to 
play  with. 
Afterwards 
the pupils 
completed 
worksheets 
to show 
how they 
look after 
dogs. 

Aldi Kit for Schools 
Please help us complete 
our chart by shopping at 
Aldi in the hope of 
winning £20,000 in a prize 
draw. All Aldi shoppers 
will receive stickers every 
time they spend £30 or 

more in store, which can be taken 
into school and added to our sticker 
poster. There are 300 stickers to 
collect, please get collecting! Stickers 
can be handed into Reception. 

PCA’s New Twitter Feeds
PCA now has 3 further Twitter feeds to share the 
exciting work and activities going on in the Primary & 
Secondary departments and WSFC. Follow them at 
@PCAprimary, @PCAsecondary and @PCAWSFC.
All PE & Sport related news, will now have the new 
hashtag of #pcabeactive.

The Best Class Attendance of the Week

Weekly Attendance - Our whole school attendance 
target for 2019-20 is 96%.  The average weekly 

attendance this week is 96.9%

CONGRATULATIONS
to 2H and 3S who had 100% attendance this week.

Lower & Upper Primary Stars of  the Week!   
1R - Logan G for increased letter and number recognition. 
1B - Isobel for having a great first 2 weeks in her new school. 
1P - Lacey for fantastic clear speech. 
2CR - Blake for improving his letter formation when writing 
his name. Well done Blake. 
2H - Michael for his enthusiasm for learning and progress in 
signing.  
2B - Laiba for writing her own name independently. 
2HY - Scott for his excellent contributions to class discussions 
during News Time. 
2C - Marley for being a role model to others with his positive 
attitude, determination and beautiful manners. 
2G - Kyle for being perfect all week and joining in everything. 

Flu Vaccinations
Flu vaccination consent forms have been sent home this 
week for pupils aged 17 and under. The flu vaccinations 
will take place on Thursday 29th October. For more 
information you can read the ‘Protecting your child 
against flu’ leaflet, which can be found on the following 
link: - www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-
vaccinations-leaflets-and-posters 
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Key Stage 3
KS3 got the 
opportunity to 
watch ‘Alice in 
Wonderland’ 
this week. 
M&M 
Productions put 
on an amazing 
live show in our 
school. When 
writing their 
performance 
reviews, Jason 
said “I liked the 
Mad Hatter” 
and Brodie said “I liked the costumes”. Jamie liked 
being called to the front, and Faith said she “just loved 
it all darling”.

Rise and Shine 
Blackpool Carers Centre are running a ‘Rise and Shine’ 
social group for young people aged 15+ with 
disabilities or additional needs, to meet up, make 
friends and have fun! 
It is every Monday 5.00-7.00pm at Beaverbrooks 
House, 147 Newton Drive, Blackpool, FY3 8LZ. Parent 
or PA to stay in the building where required. £5 per 
person. Sandwiches and refreshments provided. Call 
Ann Hardisty on 01253 393748 for more information. 

Key Stage 5 
(WSFC)
Over the 
Summer, Nat sat 
outside his 
house for two 
afternoons 
selling books 
and has donated 
the £100 he raised to Cerebra. What a lovely thing to do 

- well done Nat!

This week, the Sixth 
Form students have 
picked fresh 
vegetables from the 
PCA garden and 
made a lovely garden 
soup. It was very 
yummy! 

Key Stage 3 ‘Achiever of the Week’   
3GR - Callum for being an excellent helper around the 
classroom. 
3T - Ryan R for having a positive attitude to starting Key 
Stage 3. 
3W - Jorja for being more confident in sharing her ideas. 
3H - Daniel for successfully riding his bike in PE this week.
3I - Jamie W for such a positive start to the year. 
3S - Liam H for showing mature behaviour in class. 

KS4/5 ‘Achiever of the Week’
4W - Connor for being great at helping younger children 
during his Duke of Edinburgh lesson. 
4B - Chloe C for working so hard on her fantastic Maths 
skills. 
4A - Katie for returning to school with a super mature 
attitude and working really hard especially in Maths. 
4T - Princess for being supportive and helpful to her 
classmates. 
4M - Yasmin for some excellent contributions to class 
discussions during this week’s English lessons. 
5T - Karl for a positive attitude towards work and extra 
effort to overcome challenges. 
5P - Marco for settling in really well in Sixth Form and 
trying really hard.  
5B - Nat for raising £100 for Cerebra by selling books 
outside his house in the holidays. 

Dates for your Diary
Wednesday 18 - Friday 20 September - Year 9 York 
Residential
Tuesday 15 October, 4-7pm - Parents Evening
Thursday 17 October - School closes for pupils for half 
term
Monday 28 October - School re-opens after half term
Thursday 19 December, 2pm - End of Autumn Term
Tuesday 7 January - Start of Spring Term

Key Stage 4
This week, KS4 have been 
working hard on their new 
Entry Level pathways 
units. 
4A have done some 
excellent written work in 
Humanities! They have 
been learning about the 
Weather and Climate 
changes.  

School Lunch Menu - Please see our lunch menu on 
the PCA website: - www.park.blackpool.sch.uk/
students/lunchtime-menu. Next week is week 3. 
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